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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES
KAGAWARAN NG KAPALIGIRAN AT LIKAS YAMAN

BAGONG PILIPINAS

MEMORANDUM

TO : THE REGIONAL EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
Regions 1-13 and CAR
Regional Convergence Initiative Technical Working Group
(RCI TWG)

FROM : The Undersecretary
Policy, Planning and International Affairs

SUBJECT SUBMISSION OF THE FINAL DA-DAR-DENR-DILG REGIONAL

CONVERGENCE INITIATIVE TECHNICAL WORKING GROUP
(RCI TWG) FY 2023 REPORTS

DATE D NOV 28 2023

This is to refer the letter dated November 16, 2023 from Undersecretary
Zamzamin L. Amputan, Special Concerns and Infrastructure, Department of
Agriculture and Permanent Alternate Representative, National Steering Committee
(NCI-SRD), relative to the conduct of the NCI-SRD FY 2023 Year-End Assessment
and FY 2025 Operational Planning Workshop last November 14-17, 2023 in Negros
Occidental.

In line with this, may we request you to facilitate the submission of the final DA-
DAR-DENR-DILG Regional Convergence Initiative Technical Working Group (RCI
TWG) FY 2023 reports on or before Friday, 15 December 2023. The MS Word
format template for the report can be accessed through the link :
https:/ftinyurl.com/RCIReport2023. Further, the RCl TWGs are advised to complete
the Work and Financial Plans FY 2023-2025 for each Convergence Area Development
Plan, which can be accessed on the same link. These WFPs serve as attachments to
the reports.

For other concerns, you may contact the respective RCI TWG Focal Persons in
your regions or Ms. Ermalyn Cruz of the National Secretariat at Tel. No. (02) 8929-
4927 local 2275 or 8681 7308 or through email at ncisrd@da.gov.ph.

For appropriate action, please.

ATTY. S R. LEONES

MEMO KO, 2023 - 1029

Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City 1100, Philippines
www.denr.gov.ph
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16 November 2023

ATTY.JONASR. LEONES, CESO 1

Undersecretary for Policy, Planning and International Affairs
Department of Environment and Natural Resources (DENR)
Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City

Dear Undersecretary Leones:

This refers to the conduct of the NCI-SRD FY 2023 Year-End Assessment and FY 2025 Operational
Planning Workshop on November 14-17, 2023 in Negros Occidental.

In this regard, may we request your office to facilitate the submission of the final DA-DAR-DENR-
DILG Regional Convergence Initiative Technical Working Group (RCI TWG) FY 2023 reports on or
before Friday, 15 December 2023. The MS Word format template for the report may be downloaded
through https://tinyurl.com/RCIReport2023. Further, the RCI TWGs are advised to complete the
Work and Financial Plans FY 2023-2025 for each Convergence Area Development Plan, which may be
accessed on the same link. These WFPs serve as attachments to the reports.

For other concerns, your staff may contact the respective RCI TWG Focal Persons in your regions or
Ms. Ermalyn Cruz of the National Secretariat at tel. no. (02) 8929 4927 local 2275 or 8681 7308 or

email us at ncisrd@da.gov.ph.

Thank you and we look forward to your continuous support to the NCI-SRD.

Yours truly,

ENGR. ZAMZAMIN L/AMPATUAN, CESO I
DA Undersecretary for Special Concerns and Infrastructure and
DA Permanent Altef'nate Representative, National Steering Committee (NSC) NCI-SRD I /
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